BOARD OF EDUCATION

WHITNEY POINT CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT

PO BOX 249

Whitney Point, NY  13862

Date:   August 21, 2007

The meeting was called to order at 7:06 p.m. by James DiMascio

Present
          
Absent

James DiMascio


 President



   X





Sara Benscoter


Vice President



   X

Stephanie Champney

Member





               X

Andrew Palmer


Member




   X
        
          


Joseph Silvanic


Member




   X

Kathleen Driscoll

Member




   X





Mary Ellerson


Member




   X

Carol Eaton


Superintendent of Schools

   X

Laura Lindsley


District Clerk  



   X

             


Mary Hibbard


Assistant Superintendent

   X

Others in attendance:   

Maynard Swenson

Lili Swenson

Dr. Eaton recommended the Minutes of the meeting held on August 7, 2007 be approved. 
Moved by Andrew Palmer

 Seconded by Mary Ellerson

6  Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained                   APPROVED

Commendations

Dr. Eaton commended:  

· All of the custodians for their summer work around the renovation projects in the buildings for their regular summer work around the renovation projects in the buildings

· Mr. Terry Dean, Custodial Coordinator, for his work in portraying our Eagle logo in the high school, in several different locations, including the district office

· Mr. Eddie Maslin, Facilities Director, for his work this summer with the numerous maintenance projects, in addition to his work on the renovations throughout the district

· Mr. Eddie Maslin for his participation in the annual Coughlin and Gerhart Golf Tournament, which contributes $825 toward the scholarship fund for WP’s participation (see the attachments)

· Nicole Wolfe for keeping staff informed by email of status of CEA building

Correspondence 

Note from Mrs. Kim Downs, regarding the donation from the technology department of an entertainment unit and television set.

Policies 

Progress report on the Revision of the Code of Conduct for the district

Comments from the Public

1.  OLD BUSINESS  
     a.  Facilities Update:  Current Phase and Planning for the Second Renovation Phase

Dr. Eaton, Mrs. Hibbard and Mrs. Lindsley reviewed the progress that has occurred since the last Board meeting on August 7th, in Renovation 1, and this included an update on the pool, the middle school gym science rooms, as well as progress at the CEA.   Latest updates were attached.  The next meeting with the Facilities Planning Committee is set for Monday, August 27, 2007.  The updated timeline for the second project will be discussed at that meeting.  All Board members are invited to attend.

The progress on our current project and the future project will be included in a “welcome back” letter to all residents.   It will be mailed after the Facilities Committee Meeting.

2.   NEW BUSINESS 

a. Change Orders

 Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the following change orders for SWBR. 

CO-GC-21 – Provide all labor, material, and equipment to furnish Precision pull handles on the exterior 

door exit devices in lieu of the lever handles specified and submitted. This Change is a request by the  

Owner as they prefer the pull hardware to the lever model.

CO-GC-22 –

  2A. Provide all labor, materials, and equipment to furnish two Precision key removable 

mullions and cylinders at the Elementary School exterior main doors. As part of this Change include a 

credit to delete the butt hinges and reuse the existing continuous hinges at ES128-1, 128-2, and 131-1.

2B. This change is due to Field Conditions as the mullions were not included in the original Hardware

Group.

    Moved by Andrew Palmer

Seconded  by Kathleen Driscoll

6 Aye     0 Nay     0 Abstained           APPROVED

b.  Resignations

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the resignation of Kasey Leet from the position of building   aide at the High School, effective August 6, 2007.

     Moved by Andrew Palmer

Seconded by Joseph Silvanic

     6 Aye     0 Nay     0 Abstained           APPROVED

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the resignation of Marcia Stahl from the position of teacher’s aide at the Middle School, effective August 17, 2007.

     Moved by Andrew Palmer

Seconded  by Kathleen Driscoll

     6 Aye     0 Nay     0 Abstained          APPROVED

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the resignation of Pauline Cron, from the position of  Middle School secretary, effective September 5, 2007.

     Moved by Andrew Palmer

Seconded  by Joseph Silvanic

     6 Aye     0 Nay     0 Abstained          APPROVED

c.  Committee on Special Education 

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the attached recommendations of the Committee on Special Education.   Please consult the explanation for all placements as needed.

Moved by Andrew Palmer

Seconded by Sara Benscoter

6 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained              APPROVED

  d.  Appointments

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of Marcia Stahl for the position of High School Guidance Office Secretary, effective August 20, 2007.

      Moved by Mary Ellerson

Seconded  by Andrew Palmer

      6 Aye     0 Nay     0 Abstained         APPROVED

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of Diane Murtaugh for a position of English teacher at the    High School for a one-year probationary period, commencing September 1, 2007, to fill a one-year vacancy for Annamae Scheuerman on a one-year leave of absence.

     Moved by Andrew Palmer

Seconded  by Joseph Silvanic

     6 Aye     0 Nay     0 Abstained           APPROVED 

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval for Gretchen Scott, a Bus Monitor, effective September 1, 2007.

Moved by Andrew Palmer

Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll

6 Aye  0 Nay     0 Abstained             APPROVED

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval for Terry Gow, a Bus Monitor, effective September 1, 2007.

Moved by Andrew Palmer

Seconded by Mary Ellerson

6 Aye  0 Nay   0 Abstained                 APPROVED

e. Fall Coaching Appointments

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of Jessica Williamson as Girls’ Junior Varsity Field Hockey Volunteer.

     Moved by Andrew Palmer

Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll

     6 Aye     0 Nay     0 Abstained        APPROVED

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of John Stout as Junior Varsity Football coach.

     Moved by Andrew Palmer

Seconded by Mary Ellerson

    6 Aye     0 Nay     0 Abstained           APPROVED    

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of Joe Brodsky as Boys Varsity Soccer coach.

     Moved by Andrew Palmer

Seconded by Sara Benscoter

     6 Aye     0 Nay     0 Abstained          APPROVED

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of Gene Jordan as Girls Varsity Volleyball coach.

     Moved by Andrew Palmer

Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll

     6 Aye     0 Nay     0 Abstained        APPROVED 

f. Capital Reserve Fund

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the transfer of $75,000 from the unappropriated fund balance of the General Fund to the Capital Reserve Fund to fund roof repairs and other improvements in the district.

Moved by Andrew Palmer

 Seconded by Joseph Silvanic

     6 Aye     0 Nay     0 Abstained            APPROVED

      g.   Spice and Grocery Bids for 2007-08

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of BC Specification Group for the Spice Bid for the 2007-08 School Year

      Moved by Andrew Palmer

Seconded by Mary Ellerson

     5 Aye     0 Nay     1 Abstained          APPROVED     

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the BC Specification Group for the Grocery Bid for the 2007-08 School Year.

      Moved by Andrew Palmer

Seconded by Sara Benscoter

     5 Aye     0 Nay     1 Abstained          APPROVED   

    h.  Non-Resident Student Applications
     Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval for Madilyn Tiderencel, Kindergarten, to attend Whitney Point  

     Central School District for the 2007 – 2008 school year.

Moved by Andrew Palmer

Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll

6 Aye  0 Nay 0 Abstained                 APPROVED

Public Comment

Mr. Swenson brought up questions regarding the procedures for security in the schools as the new school year begins.  A brief summary and update was given.
For Your Information

Jewish Holidays List for Five Years

Executive Session

Adjourned to Executive Session at 7:55 p.m. for the purpose of personnel discussions

Adjourned to Open Session at 9:39 p.m.

Open Session resumed at 9:40 p.m.

Dr. Eaton recommended that the Board accept the resignation of Andy Palmer, from the Board of Education.

Moved by Sara Benscoter

Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll

5 Aye  0 Nay  0 Abstained

Approved

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 9:50 p.m.

Moved by Sara Benscoter

Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll

5 Aye  0 Nay  0 Abstained

Approved

Future Board Dates:


September 4, 2007:

Renovation Update





Update on School Opening Information





Code of Conduct District Policy Review, First Reading





Treasurer’s Report

September 18, 2007:

Renovation Update





District Facilities Report





Financial Report
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